Mr. Wayne Replogle, Athletic Director, The Elgin Academy, Elgin, Illinois.

Dear Wayne:

Very happy to have your good letter of the 26th ultimo. By now you have a pretty fair appraisal of the power of the Kansas team. Max must have played a wonderful game, from all reports.

He is a great athlete and a grand fellow. Somehow, I have a feeling that Max will be one of the stand-outs next year on the Kansas varsity.

I would have enjoyed having a visit with you at East Lansing last Saturday but I know that in the short time you had an opportunity to visit with Max there would have been no time for anyone else. This is as it should be.

Now, regarding Osborn, don't worry a moment about him. He perhaps did the best thing for himself. You know, Wayne, I am not very strong on transfers from one institution to another. Really, I think it would be a good rule to have no transfers whatever even though it would work hardships on some of the boys. However, as long as there is no rule against it I see no objection in a boy transferring from one institution to another if he has a very good reason to do so.

I want you to know that I appreciate all the things that you did in K.U.'s behalf. It is mighty fine of you to boost Kansas as you do. Of course, I realize that you love Kansas more than any other state in the Union, and you are an exceptional fellow in this respect. Too many fellows cheer lustily for the old institution while she is knocking them off, and when she begins to slip they lose most of their